
ASHLEY NEUFLED SOFTBALL COMPLEX PARK POLICIES 

1. No outside food, beverages, or storage coolers/cooler bags can be brought into the 
Ashley Neufeld SoŌball Complex aside from one cooler per coach (for their team) and 
one sealed boƩled water or sports drink per player or spectator. Coaches must idenƟfy 
themselves and show a pass to allow the coolers in. 

2. If someone has a dietary or allergy condiƟon, please tell them to idenƟfy themselves at 
the gate, and we would be happy to accommodate them. 

3. No outside alcohol is allowed in the Ashley Neufeld SoŌball Complex. If someone with 
outside alcohol is idenƟfied, they will be immediately asked to leave the Ashley Neufeld 
SoŌball Complex. 

4. The law prohibits drinking alcohol in our parking lot. Any person(s) observed drinking 
alcohol in the parking lot will be asked to leave and reported to local police. 

5. People/Teams can picnic in the parking lot if they clean up aŌer themselves and do no 
consume alcohol. Drinking in the parking lot will result in immediate expulsion from the 
Ashley Neufeld SoŌball Complex. 

6. No campers, RVs, buses or other large vehicles are allowed in the Ashley Neufeld 
SoŌball Complex parking lot. 

7. Please put all garbage and recyclables in the bins throughout the Ashley Neufeld SoŌball 
Complex. 

8. No smoking of any kind is allowed in the park. Anyone observed smoking will be asked 
to stop and if they persist, will be asked to leave the park. Smoking includes cigareƩes, 
marijuana, and vaping. Note: this is a City of Brandon bylaw. 

9. Pets are welcome to be with you on your visit to the Ashley Neufeld SoŌball Complex. 
However, pets must always be on a leash during the visit. Pet owners are responsible for 
any cleanup of their pet’s waste. Due to Health Department regulaƟons, NO PETS are 
allowed up on the deck area in front of the concession. 

 
The Ashley Neufeld SoŌball Complex is located at 805 Parker Boulevard in Brandon. The 
Complex recently hosted the 2023 SoŌball Canada U15 Girls Championship as well as the 
inaugural 2024 U13 Western Canadian Championships, and has hosted provincial, regional, and 
western tournaments in its brief history. We are proud to call it the premiere soŌball facility in 
Manitoba. 
 
Ashley Neufeld was a talented local soŌball star who tragically lost her life on 
November 1, 2009, when the vehicle she and two teammates were riding in 
became submerged in a pond in North Dakota where she had been aƩending 
college and playing ball. Thanks to local support in her memory, the Ashley 
Neufeld SoŌball Complex opened in 2017. It was named to celebrate her life and 
her passion for soŌball.  


